

Becoming an Al-First Technology Organization.

Roles, Culture, and Strategy
A comprehensive guide to transforming your organization.

Becoming an Al-First Technology Organization

Table of Contents

ntroduction	3
Evolving Roles in an Al-First Engineering Organization	4
Software Developers: From Code Writers to Al-Augmented Creators	5
QA Engineers: From Testers to Al-Assisted Quality Strategists	7
Software Architects: From System Designers to Al-Driven Innovators	9
Product Managers: From Coordinators to Al-Enhanced Product Strategists	12
Infrastructure & Operations Engineers: From Maintainers to Proactive AI-Ops Leaders	15
Strategy for Transforming into an Al-First Organization	20
Cultural Shifts Needed for Sustainable Transformation	31
Organizational Shifts and Structure	35
Technology Shifts and Enablers	40
Measuring Impact: Efficiency Gains, Higher mpact, and Innovation	45
Conclusion	50



Becoming an Al-First Technology Organization



Artificial intelligence is reshaping how software is built and delivered. For large enterprise technology organizations, becoming "Al-first" means infusing Al into every aspect of engineering to amplify human capabilities. This is not about building more hype or adding more tools to our workflow. It is much more about practical changes in roles, culture, and process that lead to real gains in productivity and innovation. This requires a fundamental shift in how teams operate, collaborate, and deliver value - something our team at Liatrio has been helping enterprises with as Al has become more integral in our day-to-day lives. Organizations that successfully transition to Al-augmented engineering report faster development cycles, higher quality, and more creative bandwidth for teams. For example, developers using Al coding assistants have been able to code up to 55% faster while feeling less frustrated and more fulfilled in their work. Similarly, QA teams leveraging AI have cut testing time dramatically – one case study saw a 60% reduction in regression testing effort and 40% faster release time.

This white paper outlines how core technology roles will evolve in an Al-first environment and what an actionable transformation strategy looks like. We will explore role-by-role narratives - from developers and QA engineers to architects, product managers, and infrastructure engineers - illustrating how Al can augment (not replace) each function. We'll then discuss a high-level strategy for turning a traditional enterprise into an Al-augmented workforce, and the cultural, organizational, and technical shifts required to sustain this change. Our goal is to provide a clear roadmap for business and technical leaders to drive measurable efficiency gains, higher impact, and broader innovation with AI, grounded in real examples, hopefully avoiding much of the buzzwords or jargon along the way.



Becoming an Al-First Technology Organization

Evolving Roles in an Al-First Engineering Organization

Let's start by looking at several of the roles that we all want to drive day-to-day value in our org. In an AI-first organization, traditional role boundaries become more fluid as AI tools handle many routine tasks. Developers, testers, architects, product managers, and operations engineers all find their daily work elevated by Al assistance. Instead of making some roles obsolete, Al often amplifies the impact of each role - especially for those with deep expertise - by automating the lowlevel work and freeing humans to focus on higher-level strategy and creativity. Below, we examine how each core role transforms in practice.



Software Developers: From Code Writers to Al-Augmented Creators



Meet Alex, a senior software engineer. In the past, Alex spent a lot of time writing boilerplate code and debugging simple errors. In an Al-first software organization, Alex now pairs with an Al coding assistant integrated into her IDE. This "Al pair programmer" autocompletes functions, suggests code snippets, and even generates entire modules based on her prompts. Routine tasks like writing getters/setters or converting one data format to another are handled instantly by Al. Recent research confirms the impact: developers using tools like GitHub Copilot complete tasks significantly faster (in one experiment, 55% faster on a given task) than those without Al. The code quality doesn't have to suffer either. Al-assisted code can be as maintainable and bug-free as human-written code, as long as developers review and guide it appropriately.

Alex's role has shifted from just writing code to designing solutions and orchestrating Al-generated code. She spends more time on system logic, integrating components, and critical reviews of Al outputs. Instead of grinding through repetitive coding, she focuses on edge cases and complex algorithms that require human insight.

WHITE PAPER Becoming an Al-First Technology Organization

We've heard AI described as "an eager junior developer" (the opinions of capabilities are changing rapidly). It can sprint through about 70% of the work, but the last 30% (the tough part that makes software truly robust and user-friendly) requires deep expertise and pattern recognition that only comes from years of building products. In Alex's experience, this rings true. The AI can draft a function in seconds, but she refines it to ensure it meets architecture standards and is aligned with customer needs. In effect, her productivity is amplified: she can tackle more feature work in the same amount of time, and spend the saved time collaborating with designers or brainstorming new ideas.

Notably, junior developers on Alex's team also use the Al assistant, but with mentorship. The organization pairs less experienced coders with seasoned engineers to ensure they learn fundamentals and don't lean on Al as a crutch. This approach prevents the "handicapping" of beginners that can happen if they rely on Al without understanding what it's doing. Instead, juniors treat the Al suggestions as learning opportunities, asking "why" and building their skills while being productive. Overall, the developer role becomes more productive, creative, and fulfilling. Surveys show that 60–75% of developers using Al coding tools feel less frustrated and able to focus on more satisfying work – they can finally concentrate on challenging problems and see tangible progress, rather than getting bogged down in boilerplate code.

QA Engineers: From Testers to Al-Assisted Quality Strategists



Meet Priya, a QA engineer in a legacy enterprise team. Traditionally, Priya's days were filled with writing test cases, manually running regression suites, and logging bugs. As the organization adopts an Al-first approach, Priya's role undergoes a profound shift – she evolves into an Al-assisted Quality Strategist rather than a manual tester. This has been a goal for many organizations looking to take QA to more of a QE (Quality Engineering) role. These outcomes are more accessible than they ever have been.

Now, Priya uses Al-powered testing tools that automatically generate and execute large parts of the test suite. For instance, an Al test bot reviews new code changes, identifies affected areas, and runs the relevant regression tests within minutes. If a developer forgets to update a Ul locator or changes a button name, the Al's self-healing scripts detect the change and adjust the test on the fly, preventing false failures. Al algorithms also analyze past bugs and user reports to predict high-risk areas and suggest new test cases, improving coverage in ways a human might miss. Mundane tasks like crafting test data sets are expedited by Al that can generate realistic synthetic data with a click.

WHITE PAPER Becoming an Al-First Technology Organization

With AI taking care of repetitive testing, Priya's focus shifts to strategy and oversight. She designs the overall testing strategy, deciding where to apply automated tests versus exploratory testing. She might, for example, configure the AI to perform thousands of random UI interactions overnight (monkey testing) and then in the morning she analyzes the results for any unusual crashes. Instead of manually running tests, she now monitors AI-driven test executions, investigates the root causes of failures the AI finds, and fine-tunes the AI's testing parameters. Priya also works closely with developers from the start of a project ("shifting left" quality) to embed testing considerations early in design. In fact, the lines between development and QA are blurring – in modern DevOps culture everyone is responsible for quality, and QA is more of an enabling function than a gatekeeper. Priya often pairs with developers to write AI-assisted unit and functional automation tests during development, and developers in turn use her AI tools to sanity-check their code rather than hand it off to QA to do so.

The efficiency gains are compelling. With Al augmentation, Priya's team massively increased test coverage and speed. In <u>one real-world example</u>, an Al-powered testing solution reduced test execution time by 80%, shrinking weeks of regression testing to just days. Another enterprise case saw 60% less effort in regression testing and 40% faster release cycles after adopting an Al testing bot. Priya's company experienced similar improvements – releases that used to require a 2-week regression now get done in a few days, with quality actually improving. The QA role becomes less about executing tests and more about ensuring quality at a higher level: she's now a strategist who guides Al tools to do the heavy lifting. This makes her work more impactful; she can focus on complex scenarios, exploratory testing, and improving processes rather than clicking buttons all day. Quality engineers like Priya become champions of product quality, working as equal partners with development and product teams to prevent defects and optimize user experience, with Al as an invaluable ally in this mission.

Software Architects: From System Designers to Al-Driven Innovators



Meet Rob, a software architect overseeing a large enterprise system. Rob's traditional role was to design system architecture – drawing up module interactions, APIs, databases, and integration patterns – and then guide developers on implementing that blueprint. In an AI-first engineering organization, Rob's role expands and becomes more fluid, blending hands-on experimentation with high-level design, thanks to AI tools.

Now Rob has access to generative AI assistants that can help draft architecture proposals and even prototype them. For example, Rob can describe a high-level requirement ("We need a microservices-based backend with an authentication service, data processing pipeline, and a REST API gateway") to an AI design assistant. The AI can then suggest an initial architecture diagram or even scaffold out example code for each component. This doesn't replace Rob's expertise, but it gives him a starting point to iterate on. It's similar to having an energetic junior architect who can enumerate options instantly. Rob evaluates the AI-generated designs for security, scalability, and alignment with business goals — areas where his judgment is crucial.

WHITE PAPER Becoming an Al-First Technology Organization

Often the AI surfaces alternative approaches (perhaps a serverless architecture vs. containerized microservices) that Rob might not have initially considered, sparking creative discussions. This does require architects to become more open to considering alternative approaches, which may prove to be a larger hurdle than just adopting a new capability or process. Often the AI surfaces alternative approaches (perhaps a serverless architecture vs. containerized microservices) that Rob might not have initially considered, sparking creative discussions. This does require architects to become more open to considering alternative approaches, which may prove to be a larger hurdle than just adopting a new capability or process.

Architects are also free to become more Al-savvy developers in their own right. Because Al models and services are now components of modern systems, Rob spends part of his time integrating Al capabilities into the architecture. For instance, if the product needs a recommendation engine, Rob might incorporate a third-party Al API or even fine-tune a small model using the company's data. This means learning new tools and frameworks. The good news is that today's architects and senior engineers are well positioned to transition into these Al/ML areas. LLM application architecture requires familiar skills – service design, development, API, databases, etc. In practice, Rob leverages his existing knowledge of distributed systems and data flows, now applying it to design systems that include Al components (like an Al model serving layer or a data pipeline feeding an ML algorithm). This convergence of roles is why many solution architects and senior developers are transitioning into Al engineering; their system thinking is invaluable in deploying Al at scale.

On a day-to-day basis, Rob's job is more dynamic. He can quickly prototype with Al help: e.g., use an Al code assistant to generate a skeleton of a new microservice, then deploy it in a sandbox to evaluate performance. If the prototype looks good, that Al-generated code can be handed to the dev team to flesh out properly. Rob also uses Al for analyzing the existing application architecture – feeding system logs or design documents into an Al tool to identify bottlenecks or suggest optimizations. The Al might flag that a particular service is a performance hotspot and even recommend a caching strategy. Rob validates these suggestions and incorporates the best ones into his redesign plans.

Crucially, the architect's role becomes more collaborative and continuous. Instead of handing off a static architecture and stepping away, Rob works in a loop with the team and AI tools, continuously refining the design as requirements change or as AI identifies new patterns (for example, an AI ops tool might alert him to an architectural issue causing frequent failures, which he then addresses). In effect, Rob becomes an Al-augmented architecture coach: part designer, part problemsolver, leveraging AI to accelerate analysis and execution. He still provides the vision and makes the hard trade-off decisions (AI might not fully grasp business context or long-term maintainability), but he does so with far more data and computational help at his fingertips. This leads to better architectures delivered faster. The organization finds that complex design reviews that used to take weeks can be done in days with Al-generated models and simulations. Rob can iterate through many more design alternatives in a short time, leading to more innovative solutions. The enterprise benefits by getting robust, scalable systems with shorter design cycles, and Rob finds his work more impactful as he's able to focus on creative design and tough engineering problems rather than drawing boilerplate diagrams.

Product Managers: From Coordinators to Al-Enhanced Product Strategists



Meet Lina, a product manager leading a software product in our enterprise. Lina's role traditionally involves gathering customer requirements, analyzing market trends, prioritizing features, and working with cross-functional teams (dev, design, QA) to deliver new products or capabilities. It's a role that requires a lot of research, documentation, and coordination. With AI becoming ubiquitous, Lina's role transforms into an AI-enhanced product strategist who can leverage intelligent tools for data analysis and decision support, making her far more efficient and insight-driven.

One of Lina's pain points was always information overload. She'd have to read through dozens of customer interviews, support tickets, and market research reports to extract insights. Now, Al assistants take on much of that grunt work. For example, she may choose an NLP-based tool to analyze thousands of user feedback comments and survey responses. Now, within minutes it summarizes common pain points and feature requests (and even gauges sentiment).

WHITE PAPER Becoming an Al-First Technology Organization

Instead of manually sifting through data, Lina gets an Al-curated report each morning highlighting emerging trends (e.g. "40% of enterprise customers mentioned difficulty with onboarding in the last quarter"). The market research that once took weeks is accelerated by Al: tools can scan news, competitor announcements, and industry blogs to identify trends or threats, giving Lina access to near real-time market intelligence.

When it comes to prioritizing a product roadmap, Lina uses Al-driven decision support. There are AI tools now that can ingest feature ideas along with various data (like estimated effort, projected customer value, and even past feature performance) and suggest a priority order or even compute an "impact score". Products like airfocus already use AI to rank features based on impact and feasibility metrics. Lina doesn't blindly follow the Al's ranking, but it provides a data-informed starting point, freeing her from creating spreadsheets from scratch. She combines the Al's recommendations with her strategic intuition to finalize what the team should focus on. Experimentation also becomes more efficient. This might be the biggest benefit - Fast feedback and rapid iteration is a huge benefit. Rather than manually setting up A/B tests and waiting for statistically significant results, Lina can rely on AI optimization platforms that automatically run multivariate tests and highlight the best-performing variants. For instance, an Al might run thousands of combinations of a webpage layout in simulation before real-world testing, helping Lina narrow down the most promising few to try with actual users.

The most significant change is how Lina spends the time saved. With routine analytics and reporting largely automated, Lina can engage more deeply in strategy and creative thinking. She brainstorms more directly with design and engineering on bold new ideas, since she's not swamped in routine or repetitive tasks. She can also interact more with customers and stakeholders, using Al to help prepare tailored presentations or answer detailed "what-if" questions on the fly. (If an executive asks, "What's the projected impact if we add Feature X for our top 10 clients?", Lina's Al assistant can quickly pull up the relevant data and even draft a slide with the answer.)

WHITE PAPER Becoming an Al-First Technology Organization

Al has enhanced her capabilities. It's often said that product management requires judgment and cross-functional leadership that Al can't easily replicate. Lina finds this true in daily practice: Al gives her options and information, but deciding trade-offs (like balancing a key client's request against the broader user base's needs) is ultimately a human business decision. The core leadership and strategic responsibilities remain human-driven. Nearly half her job (the laborious analysis, status tracking, minor copywriting of specs, etc.) is now streamlined by Al, allowing her to excel in the parts that Al can't do: storytelling, exercising judgment, rallying the team around a vision. Lina has become more strategic and high-impact. She delivers product improvements faster and with more evidence-based confidence. By leveraging Al for efficiency, she can drive higher innovation, exploring more ideas and backing her proposals with data that would have taken days or weeks for an analyst to compile in the past. The result is a product that better fits customer needs and a product manager who is operating at a more executive level of insight.

Infrastructure & Operations Engineers: From Maintainers to Proactive Al-Ops Leaders



Meet Carlos, a site reliability engineer (SRE) overseeing the company's infrastructure and software deployment pipelines. Historically, Carlos spent much of his time firefighting. He spends a large amount of time responding to monitoring alerts at odd hours, manually scaling servers when load spiked, and combing through logs to diagnose incidents. With the advent of Al-driven operations (AlOps), Carlos's role transforms from reactive maintainer to proactive reliability strategist, working alongside smart automation that keeps systems running smoothly.

Now, the organization employs AlOps platforms that monitor systems 24/7, powered by machine learning models. These systems ingest huge volumes of telemetry (logs, metrics, traces) and can automatically detect anomalies or predict incidents before they happen. For instance, an Al model might notice a pattern in server metrics indicating a memory leak and alert the team hours before it would normally trigger a critical outage.

WHITE PAPER Becoming an Al-First Technology Organization

More impressively, these platforms can correlate symptoms across the stack, so if five alerts in different microservices are actually caused by one database issue, the Al groups them into a single incident for Carlos to look at. This noise reduction means Carlos isn't waking up to dozens of alarm pages; the Al consolidates and prioritizes them, often with a likely cause identified. In many cases, the Al can even take automatic action by restarting a service, failing over to redundant infrastructure, rolling back a bad deployment, or launching additional cloud workloads when demand surges.

Carlos's job becomes managing AlOps agents and refining its knowledge. He trains the incident–response Al by feeding it past incident post–mortems, so it learns which solutions worked. Over time, many routine incidents are handled without his intervention, or with him just clicking "approve" on an Al-suggested fix. This results in dramatic improvements in uptime and recovery. Companies implementing AlOps have seen 15–45% reductions in high–priority incidents and 70–90% faster incident resolution times. Carlos's organization similarly observes fewer outages and a drop in mean time to resolve issues. In fact, the goal of 100% uptime becomes more achievable as Al predicts and prevents failures.

With firefighting largely automated, Carlos shifts to higher-value engineering work. He focuses on improving infrastructure design, optimizing costs, and embedding reliability by design. With these new capabilities and tools, he uses Al analytics to identify infrastructure bottlenecks and then works on redesigning that part of the system (perhaps introducing a new load balancing strategy or refactoring a service for efficiency). He also collaborates more with development teams to build resilient applications – which has really been the goal all along. The DevOps culture should be fully supported by Al with boundaries between "dev" and "ops" blurring further. Developers might use self-service Al tools to deploy and monitor their code (with guardrails Carlos set up), and Carlos might contribute to application code by writing intelligent scripts or Infrastructure-as-Code templates enhanced with Al suggestions.

AlOps also augments capacity planning and security. Carlos can ask an Al, "Given our last 12 months of traffic, what infrastructure will we need for the holiday peak?" and get a reasonable projection that would have taken days of analysis before. In security operations, Al assists in scanning logs for suspicious behavior faster than any human could, alerting Carlos to potential breaches. In one scenario, the Al detects an unusual login pattern at 3 AM and flags it; Carlos is notified and investigates, preventing a security incident.

The result is that operations roles like Carlos's become far more proactive and strategic. Instead of being seen as the IT person who fixes servers, Carlos is now an "automation and reliability engineer" who continually enhances the system's robustness using AI tools. He works normal hours since the AI handles nighttime issues unless it truly needs escalation. Morale improves as well because no one enjoys repetitive maintenance at 2 AM, and eliminating that grind leads to higher job satisfaction. Notably, more than 80% of IT leaders report that they trust Al outputs and see AI as playing a significant role in IT operations now. This trust is earned as the Al proves its worth in handling incidents and complexity that humans struggled with. Carlos and his peers embrace the Al-first approach because it demonstrably improves reliability and service uptime, which is the ultimate SRE goal. Moreover, the business sees tangible benefits: one study found that AlOps and automation led to a 10-15% faster time-to-market for new applications, since reliable, automated ops mean teams can ship and scale new products more quickly without hitting infrastructure bottlenecks. In summary, the infrastructure/operations role evolves into a tech leader that guides Al-driven systems, focuses on architecture and continuous improvement, and ensures that human expertise and AI automation work hand-in-hand to keep the enterprise's technology backbone solid and secure.

Breaking Down Silos: Fluid Roles and Cross-Functional Teams

Across all these examples, a common theme is emerging: role boundaries are becoming much more fluid. Developers are testing, quality engineers are involved in design, architects are developing prototypes, product managers are using data without an analyst middleman, and ops engineers are influencing design and writing code. Al is a catalyst for these roles becoming more elastic. We can actually do more with less. By automating specialized, narrow tasks, Al allows roles to overlap more naturally. In an Al-first engineering organization, everyone becomes more of a generalist and a specialist at the same time: generalist in that they can accomplish tasks outside their old job description with Al assistance, and specialist in that they focus on the higher-level expertise in their chosen domains.

A major goal in modern enterprises is becoming more crossfunctional and moving toward a product-focused mindset across their organization. Instead of strict handoffs between siloed departments, you have true product teams where PM, dev, QA, security, and ops collaborate from start to finish, each bringing Al-augmented skills to the table. A developer can spin up an infrastructure environment via Al scripts (a task that might've required an ops person), a QA can help specify acceptance criteria early (with Al generating some tests on the fly), and a PM can quickly query an analytics Al to provide the team with customer data. This fluid collaboration was possible before, but Al makes it far easier by speeding up feedback loops and improving access to each area of the team's focus.

Having fluid roles does not mean chaos or everyone doing everyone else's job. Instead, it means each role elevates to more value-added activities and overlaps through Al-enabled capabilities. Quality is a shared responsibility, but the QA specialist guides the strategy. Coding is more accessible (even low-code/no-code tools with Al let non-developers prototype), but experienced developers and architects ensure robust solutions – there are just more options now. This focus on reducing overhead and becoming a much more closely knit team ultimately leads to better outcomes for the entire organization: faster delivery, fewer errors, and a team that can adapt quickly.

The next sections will outline how to manage this transformation, making sure the organization, culture, and technology are ready for these evolved roles - And how to do it in a sustainable, strategic way.

Becoming an Al-First Technology Organization

Strategy for Transforming into an Al-First Organization

This may be a great understatement, but shifting a large enterprise tech organization to an Al-first, fully augmented workforce is a significant transformation. It requires more than just using or deploying new tools; it demands rethinking processes, upskilling people, and iteratively changing how work gets done. Everyone's job WILL CHANGE, and some drastically. Below is a high-level strategy we've taken time to break into actionable steps to help guide the journey and decisions that must be made along the way.



1. Articulate a Clear Vision and Commitment

You may expect to see this statement leading any strategy, and this is no different. Start by defining a compelling Al-first vision from the top. Leadership must communicate why becoming Al-driven is critical for the organization's future. For example, KPMG declared a bold vision that "in the age of GenAl, organizations must be bold, fast, and responsible... Al will reshape industries and drive innovation", giving every employee a clear "North Star" for the transformation. This vision should emphasize augmentation (not job elimination) and set expectations that Al is here to empower teams and improve outcomes. Executive sponsorship and consistent messaging are extremely important here; employees need to see that this is a long-term strategic priority and they are expected to lean in to the change every day.

2. Assess Opportunities and Quick Wins

Perform an audit of current engineering workflows to identify areas where Al can add immediate value. Look for repetitive, time-consuming tasks in each role – similar to what was mentioned earlier, for instance: code reviews, testing, environment monitoring, requirements analysis, etc. Engage the people in those roles to gather pain points and understand their work. Help them ask, "how can we do this with Al?" This assessment helps in selecting pilot projects or areas to start. Focus on high-impact, low-risk opportunities first (like introducing Al coding assistants in a willing development team, or using an Al test generation tool on a low-stakes project) to build momentum. Define success metrics for these pilots upfront – e.g. "reduce code review time by 30%" or "improve test coverage by 20%" – so you can objectively measure the benefits. Some of these changes can yield large improvements with only a small amount of guidance. Having concrete goals and initial wins will create buy-in for broader adoption.

3. Pilot Al Tools and Iterate

Implement AI solutions in the selected pilot areas and closely monitor the results. For example, enable a small team of developers to use an Al pair programmer plugin, or allow the QA team to trial an Al-driven testing platform on one application. Provide training during the pilot (perhaps have an expert or vendor demonstrate best practices) so teams use the tools effectively. Measure outcomes against the baseline metrics. Did cycle time improve? Are there fewer bugs? Also gather qualitative feedback: do engineers feel less burdened and more productive? It's common to find variability in results at first - maybe coding tasks got 50% faster, but some complex tasks saw little improvement, or junior staff struggled initially. Use these insights to adjust your approach. Perhaps more training is needed, or certain tasks aren't ready for Al automation yet. Treat pilots as experiments and build a true hypothesis-driven approach: succeed or fail, you learn and refine. Once a pilot demonstrates tangible improvements (say the QA pilot showed dramatically faster regression testing), publicize that success internally and prepare to scale it more broadly. So much momentum can be gained by marketing and sharing success stories.

4. Invest Heavily in Upskilling, Enablement and Training

A transformation to Al-first engineering is as much about people as technology. The organization must invest in developing Al skills across all roles. This means structured enablement (more than just training) programs on Al tools, coding with Al, prompt engineering (how to effectively instruct Al models), data literacy, etc. Industry guidance suggests that companies should "invest in Al training and education initiatives, focused on increasing workforce productivity and equipping workers to use Al safely, securely, and responsibly". This enablement should be role-specific: developers might learn how to integrate and validate Al-generated code; product managers might learn how to use Al for market analysis; ops engineers learn AlOps platforms, and so on. Consider certification, "capability" programs or an internal "Al Academy" to encourage continuous learning. We need to build new habits or relearn how we do our jobs in many cases. Leverage experienced staff who quickly adapt as internal champions or coaches.

For example, if someone on the team becomes adept with the testing Al, have them mentor others. Continuous learning must be baked into the culture moving forward. Given how fast Al tech evolves (weekly updates are common today), yearly training sessions that have become the norm for certificate-driven individuals just won't fly any more. We need to allocate time for people to experiment and self-educate (Google's famous 20% time concept could be repurposed for Al skill development). This upskilling drive helps alleviate employees' fears by empowering them – they see a path to remain relevant and even increase their value in the organization. While this may have been a larger challenge previously, the productivity boosts that we are seeing now can reinforce the ROI across the organization.

5. Build a Culture of Collaboration and Innovation

The cultural shift is arguably the toughest part of making an Al-first transition. Leaders should actively work to build a culture where humans and Al work together, and where experimentation is encouraged. One important tactic is to incentivize employees to collaborate with Al rather than resist it. Employees might worry, "Is the company doing this to replace me?" It's critical to address that head-on. For instance, companies can reward employees who find new efficient ways to use Al in their workflow or who share data to improve Al models. MIT Sloan researchers advise that organizations "should incentivize their employees to share their knowledge and work with the technology", perhaps even compensating them for doing so. This could be through recognition programs, innovation awards, or linking Al-driven efficiency gains to bonuses. The message should be that those who augment their work with Al are leading the company forward.

To drive innovation, create open and visible channels for experimentation: internal hackathons, pilot programs, and cross-functional Al committees. For example, run internal Al hackathons or workshops where teams from different roles pair up to solve a problem using Al. Maybe a pair of developers build a smart test bot for their product, or a PM and data engineer create an Al to analyze customer churn.

These hackathons not only yield creative solutions but also build comfort and excitement around Al. Some organizations have found success in doing this regularly and then showcasing the best ideas to executives for support. Such events also reinforce collaboration across organizational silos that may exist in a large enterprise. This is a key cultural aspect of Al-first organizations.

We must encourage a mindset of continuous improvement. Al will free up time, channeling that time and effort into innovation and learning, not just more routine work. If automation cuts down maintenance by 30%, maybe that team now spends 30% of their time on a "moonshot" project or researching new features. Make it clear that the goal of Al augmentation is to elevate everyone's work to more creative, strategic levels (and ultimately drive business growth), not merely to do the same work faster. If your goal is to do "more with less", we can share what "more" is and show where we think value will be found.

6. Redesign Processes and Workflows

Embracing AI often means reengineering how work gets done. Examine your software development lifecycle and other engineering processes in light of AI capabilities. Where can steps be done in parallel now? Where can sign-offs be automated? When AI can catch most bugs, maybe you can streamline the QA sign-off process. If code generation is faster, maybe increase iteration frequency (e.g. more frequent releases, reducing lead time for changes – DORA metrics improve across the board). DevOps and CI/CD pipelines should be updated to integrate AI at every stage: AI code review bots in pull requests, AI test selection in CI pipelines (running only the tests relevant to a code change), AI monitoring in production, etc. Some companies have introduced AI into their agile ceremonies as well, using an AI tool to refine backlogs or to draft user stories that engineers then review or improve.

It's important to map out new workflows that fully leverage Al and clarify new roles.

For example, define how a "human-in-the-loop" process will work: a generative AI might draft a design document, but an architect must review and approve it; or an AI might resolve an incident automatically and just notify an SRE for transparency. Document these processes so teams know how to collaborate with AI systems. In some cases, you might create entirely new roles or titles to support the transformation. We are already seeing roles like "AI Integration Lead" who oversees how AI is embedded in pipelines, or "Prompt Engineers" who craft and maintain the prompts and configurations for various AI tools. Large <u>organizations like Accenture</u> are even doubling their AI specialized workforce (adding tens of thousands of AI-skilled roles) to support both internal needs and client work.

While not every company needs a new department, it's worth deciding if you need a center of excellence or task force that focuses on Al governance, tool selection, and sharing best practices across teams.

Flattening or removing silos is another likely process change. As roles become more fluid, consider reorganizing into cross-functional teams that own a product or service end-to-end, with AI enabling each member to contribute broadly. The traditional segmentation of "development vs QA vs operations" can be replaced with "product teams" where all skills blend, supported by AI-driven workflows that ensure quality and reliability continuously. This may require training managers to handle multi-skilled teams and updating KPIs to measure team outcomes rather than individual silo performance. This could be a full redesign of your operational model to take full advantage of AI's speed and breadth, which often means making processes more continuous, datadriven, and integrated.

7. Build the Infrastructure for Al

It might go without saying, but becoming an Al-first organization requires a robust technology platform. Fortunately, we've seen enough success over the past year to drive standards in a few places to help chart a path for most orgs. You can begin the journey of finding the right tooling, from Al coding assistants and test automation tools to AlOps platforms and data analytics Al. (An important thing to note is that it is changing often week-to-week, so you'll need to build a system that supports experimentation here.) As always, evaluate commercial tools versus building in-house - but note with Al bringing in more opportunities, building new tools may be more accessible in organizations with talented engineers. Many enterprises opt for a mix: adopting proven platforms (like GitHub Copilot, Cursor, or Windsurf for coding, or mabl for AI testing, or Dynatrace with AIOps for monitoring) while developing custom AI solutions for domain-specific needs. Whichever tools you choose, integrate them with existing systems. As an example, you could easily integrate Al assistants into your IDEs, CI/CD, ticketing systems, and knowledge bases so they fit naturally into engineers' daily work. Some of these things are table stakes and don't require a large lift to get moving.

A critical shift for the enterprise is establishing a strong data infrastructure. Al NEEDS data of all kinds: code data, test data, user data, etc. Companies should invest in consolidating and cleaning the data that feeds into Al tools. To effectively use Al we need concerted investments in data infrastructure to compile large enough examples of people doing their jobs well for training. This may involve leveraging all centralized repositories for code (to feed code assistants), standardizing test result databases (to train Al on past defects), or pooling customer interaction data for Al analysis. Some forward-looking organizations even consider data-sharing partnerships if feasible (since better data leads to better Al); building data infrastructure that allows data to be pooled across organizations can accelerate Al learning, though it must be balanced with privacy and competition concerns. At minimum, internally break down data silos, letting Al access both your requirements data and your bug tracker to find correlations.

GenAl compute infrastructure might need upgrades too. Al tools, especially generative models, can be extremely resource-intensive. Ensure your developers have access to the necessary computing power, whether through cloud services or on-prem GPUs. This also means working closely with technology/security to allow new services (like enabling access to cloud Al APIs securely, or hosting internal models on protected data). Modern MLOps (Machine Learning Operations) practices become relevant here. Even if you are mostly using third-party Al, you may fine-tune some models on your data, which requires pipelines for data preparation, model training, validation, and deployment. Technical leaders should treat Al models as new components of the software system that need versioning, testing (yes, test your Al too for accuracy/bias), and monitoring in production.

Again, just as with any new technology, we need to address data security and compliance from the start. Ensure that using AI tools (especially externally hosted ones) don't violate data protection policies – e.g., avoid feeding proprietary code or customer data into a public AI service without proper agreements. Many enterprises are now opting for either on–premise AI deployments or vetted "enterprise–grade" AI platforms (OpenAI's ChatGPT Enterprise, Microsoft's Azure OpenAI, Amazon Bedrock, etc.) that offer privacy guarantees. Work with your legal and compliance teams to set guidelines on AI usage (for example, rules for AI–generated code licensing, or how to handle AI recommendations in regulated environments). By laying this technical groundwork, you create a stable platform for AI–augmented work.

8. Establish Governance and Ethical Guidelines

As AI becomes embedded in every role and process, organizations should institute governance to ensure responsible and effective use of AI. This includes forming an AI governance committee or task force that creates policies on things like: acceptable use (what types of decisions can AI make vs. require human approval), quality control (e.g. requiring human review of AI-generated code above a certain complexity), bias and fairness checks (especially if AI is used in decisions that affect customers or employees), and risk management.

McKinsey's research suggests implementing "risk controls" alongside AI rollouts like setting guidelines for code testing if using AI, or an approval workflow for AI-driven changes in production. In practice, governance might mean something like: someone must review all critical test scenarios generated by AI at least once, or product decisions recommended by AI analytics should be validated with a small user panel before full rollout. These guardrails keep the human oversight in the loop where it matters.

Note: It is important to encourage AI use and not inadvertently apply burdensome policies around it. There needs to be governance that pushes for more AI experimentation, not less. Locking down use to "one model" or "one tool" is generally viewed as the wrong approach. Growth and learning – including for the governance committee – is expected.

It's also wise to monitor the impact of AI on work continuously. Solicit employee feedback on workload changes, stress, and job satisfaction. You want to confirm that the AI tools are indeed augmenting and not inadvertently causing issues (for example, an AI tool suggesting insecure code patterns would need to be caught and corrected). Establishing a feedback loop where teams can report problems or suggest improvements to the AI adoption process is vital. Culturally, reinforce values – let employees know that ethical use of AI and maintaining quality are paramount. The aim is not just to move fast, but to do so in line with company values and industry regulations. Leading with culture and values "guards against the negative impacts of AI". That might involve providing examples of desired behaviors (like an engineer deciding not to use an AI shortcut that would compromise security) and celebrating those decisions.

9. Measure, Iterate, and Scale

As you implement these changes, measure outcomes rigorously and iterate. Track key performance indicators such as development cycle time, deployment frequency, defect rates in production, customer satisfaction, employee productivity metrics, etc. Many of the expected benefits of Al augmentation should show up here. You might see a trend of faster release cadence, reduction in critical bugs, or an uptick in customer NPS due to quicker feature delivery. Also measure adoption and usage of Al tools (how many pull requests are using the Al code reviewer, how many test cases the Al is generating per release, etc.) and correlate with outcomes. Gather qualitative insights too: interview teams about how Al changed their work and any obstacles they faced.

Use this data to continuously refine your approach. Maybe you discover that while coding tasks improved, your design phase is still slow. This could prompt investing in AI tools for design or requirements (like an AI assistant for creating mockups or parsing user stories). Or you find that one department lags in adoption; perhaps assign an "AI ambassador" to help that group or address specific concerns there. The transformation should be very iterative, much like agile development. Implement changes in small increments, learn, and adjust course. Over time, you can roll out AI augmentation to more teams and more processes as confidence grows.

MOST IMPORTANTLY – Communicate the wins. When metrics show improvement, make sure it is publicised. For instance, "Our Q2 release was delivered with 80% less manual QA time and 90% fewer escaped defects, thanks to our new Al-driven testing" – Broadcast that message to the whole organization. This reinforces the value of the Al-first strategy and keeps momentum. It also helps justify further investment in Al tools or training as needed. In scaling, ensure the infrastructure and support scale as well. As hundreds of developers start using Al assistants, do you have enough licenses or computing power? It shouldn't be a chore or burdensome approval process to access the tools and compute needed to accelerate delivery. As more decisions rely on Al analytics, is your data pipeline robust? Proactively address these as adoption grows.

Becoming an Al-First Technology Organization

> We believe that through these steps an organization can intentionally and methodically transition to an Al-first engineering approach. The key is to treat it as a socio-technical transformation technology enables it, but success hinges on people and process adaptation. A crossfunctional, holistic approach that identifies roles and enablers, activates the augmented changes, measures value, and addresses risk and compliance is essential. In other words, bring the people, the tech, and the governance together. Companies that have done this are already reaping benefits in productivity and are <u>future-proofing their</u> workforce with Al.



Becoming an Al-First Technology Organization

Cultural Shifts Needed for Sustainable Transformation

Adopting AI at scale is not just a technology upgrade. It must also be a cultural evolution. Sustaining an AI-first organization requires a culture where human-AI collaboration is the norm, continuous learning is encouraged, and fear is replaced with excitement about new opportunities. Some of the important cultural shifts are included in this chapter.



Embrace AI as a Collaborative Partner

Employees at all levels need to see AI as an assistive colleague rather than a threat. This mindset shift can be built by language and example; leaders should talk about successes where "AI helped us achieve X" and pair that with recognition for the team members who used the AI effectively. By consistently framing AI as augmentation, the culture moves toward acceptance. It helps to share stories internally. For example, highlight how an engineer worked with an AI tool to crush a tight deadline (showing that the engineer's expertise + AI = success). When people see peers benefiting from AI, they're more likely to adopt it themselves. As mentioned earlier, incentives can accelerate this cultural adoption (such as bonuses or awards for innovative use of AI), but intrinsic motivation is also key. Many engineers get excited when they realize they can offload toil to an agent or bot and focus on interesting problems. Cultivate that excitement by allowing teams to experiment and even gamify AI adoption (hackathon competitions, etc.).

Ongoing Learning and Adaptability

An Al-first culture requires continuous learning. Since Al tech evolves rapidly, the whole organization must value staying up-to-date and adaptable. Encourage a growth mindset: no one can say "I've been doing this job for 10 years, I don't need to learn Al". That attitude has to be actively countered. Provide time and resources for learning, and celebrate those who do. For example, if a developer takes the initiative to learn a new Al framework and then shares it in a brown-bag session, recognize that as a cultural win. Make learning social and ongoing through internal workshops, communities of practice for Al where employees discuss tips and tricks, an internal wiki for Al how-tos, etc. Also, be up front that everyone is on a learning curve, including leadership. When managers also engage in enablement (say, a VP of Engineering attends a workshop on Al ethics or prompt engineering), it sets a powerful example that learning is for the entire organization.

Build Tolerance for Experimentation (and Failure)

Al use might not always yield immediate success. The culture should encourage experimentation without punishment. Just as agile methods taught us to iterate and learn, apply that to Al: maybe a team tries an Al tool that doesn't help much. That's okay if they learned something and can try a different approach next. Leadership should communicate that some efforts will be exploratory. If a product manager tries an AI for writing specs and finds it unsatisfactory, the takeaway might be that the tool needs more training data, not that the PM "failed". Creating a safe environment for trial and error is crucial. Some companies allocate specific innovation budgets or "sandbox time" where teams can play with new Al ideas without the pressure of delivery. Over time, this experimentation will yield new best practices that can be rolled out more formally. A culture that says "let's try it, and if it doesn't work, we adapt" will progress faster with AI than one that is overly cautious or blame-oriented. Note here that experimentation doesn't have to mean uncertainty. Help the organization understand that a hypothesis-driven approach will help everyone learn from our experiments and everyone can benefit.

Cross-Functional Collaboration and Trust

As roles continue to become more elastic or blur, collaboration becomes even more important. The culture should continue to reward team outcomes over individual heroics. Trust needs to be built between roles (developers should trust QA's Al insights, and vice versa, rather than protecting their domain). One way to build trust is through shared goals and metrics. If developers and QA are both measured on release quality and speed, they have incentive to work together and use AI to collectively improve those metrics. Breaking down the "us vs them" mentality is essential; Al will fail to deliver benefits if developers refuse to use an Al tool that came from the ops team because of internal politics. Leaders can encourage job shadowing or rotation to build empathy. Culturally, reinforce that everyone is on the same team, alongside the Al. When Al suggests something, it's not to override a person but to help the team. The more people trust each other and the AI tools, the more fluidly work will flow. (You can extend this to AI bots and tools as well - by simply naming (anthropomorphising) the bots and socializing them with the organization, they will likely get more support and adoption.)

Addressing Fear and Ethical Concerns Openly

Even with positive messaging, some employees will fear job displacement or feel uneasy about Al. Rather than dismissing these concerns, address them transparently. Acknowledge that AI will change job descriptions and required skills. Commit to retraining people for new roles where possible. Highlight examples of internal mobility: e.g., "our manual tester role evolved into a test strategist role and not a single person was laid off; instead they learned new skills and are now more valuable to the company." Also set clear ethical boundaries so staff know there are lines AI won't cross. Communicating things like, "We will not use AI to monitor employees or make HR decisions without human involvement" can alleviate Big Brother fears. Engaging employees in creating the AI ethics guidelines can be powerful; it gives them agency in how AI will be used. Some companies hold "AI ethics town halls" to discuss topics like data privacy, bias, and the impact on jobs. The idea is to enable a culture of trust and integrity around AI, so employees feel the transformation is being done with them, not to them. When people feel heard and supported, they are more likely to champion Al adoption themselves, which is the ultimate goal of a sustainable Al-first culture.

The cultural shift is about moving to a human+AI mindset across the organization. This allows us to have confidence in AI for the right tasks and take pride in how we can do more impactful work thanks to AI. AI is treated as a valued tool whose limitations are understood. This is a culture that enables learning, collaboration, and innovation, underpinned by strong leadership vision and open communication. Without this foundation, even the best AI tools will gather dust; with it, even modest AI capabilities can transform the organization's performance.

Becoming an Al-First Technology Organization

Organizational Shifts and Structure

To support an Al-first approach, certain organizational shifts in structure and management are often needed. Without sounding too opinionated, they may have been needed regardless of the push from Al. The way teams are organized, how roles are defined, and how work is coordinated may need to evolve in tandem with the cultural changes.



Flatter Structures and Cross-Functional Teams

Traditional enterprises often have separate departments for development, QA, operations, etc., sometimes leading to slow hand-offs. In an Al-augmented organization, it becomes even more clear that there's a need to reshape teams to be more product-oriented and crossfunctional. As described earlier, roles are more fluid, so having everyone needed for a feature work together in one team can dramatically shorten feedback loops. Many organizations moving in this direction adopt a pods or squad model (inspired by Agile and DevOps) where a small team has all the skills (PM, design, dev, QA, ops) to deliver value from idea to production and now each of those members is Al-augmented. This structural shift goes hand in hand with adopting Al: since each person can cover more ground, small teams can accomplish what larger siloed teams did before. It's important to clarify accountability in this structure to support its success. Usually, the team as a whole is accountable for outcomes (quality, timeliness, customer satisfaction) rather than individuals only accountable for their silo (e.g., "QA is only accountable for finding bugs" would change to "the team is accountable for zero critical bugs in production"). Management may need to be realigned (or change their approach) to supervise and evaluate multi-disciplinary teams. The benefit is a more nimble organization: decisions can be made at the team level (empowered by Al insights) without always going up a chain of command.

New or Evolved Roles and Career Paths

As Al takes on more "doing" work, human roles become more about guiding, validating, and enhancing Al's output. This desired result is that this is reflected in job titles or roles as we see results in the organization. The QA Engineer role might be refashioned as Quality Strategist or Test Automation Coach to reflect that their primary job is strategy and oversight of Al-driven tests (as in Priya's story). Developers might have career paths that emphasize system design, integration and less so just churning out code. Some companies might introduce titles like "Al Software Engineer" which denotes an engineer adept at working with Al co-developers. In operations, we see titles like "Al Ops Engineer" or "Site Reliability Engineer, Al-augmented" emerging, signifying expertise in leveraging Al for reliability. Even entirely new roles can appear: Data Curators (responsible for collecting and preparing training data for Al tools internally), Prompt Engineers (a role that may move within everyone's job description, are specialists in crafting effective prompts and workflows for generative Al specific to the company's needs), or Al Ethicist (advising on responsible Al use).

Organizations should anticipate these shifts and provide clear career pathways. Employees will ask: "Where does my career go if AI is getting all this attention?" It's important to have answers. For many, it will be up the value chain; the manual tester can progress to an AI test strategist and then perhaps to a QA lead focusing on process improvement with AI. Outline these possibilities in your HR and talent development plans. This also means updating job descriptions and evaluation criteria. A developer could be additionally evaluated on how effectively they leverage AI to deliver outcomes. A product manager could be evaluated on data-driven decision making aided by AI. Essentially, build role expectations that include AI competency. These evaluations don't need to be punitive to be effective. They should be supportive. Over time, being adept with AI will be as standard as being computer literate so make sure your job frameworks incorporate that expectation.

Decision-Making and Governance Bodies

Organizationally, you may need to create new governance structures for overseeing the Al transition. For example, an Al Transformation Steering Committee that includes executive sponsors and representatives from various roles from technology, engineering, information security, product, HR, compliance, etc. This group would meet to review progress, address roadblocks, and align Al initiatives with business strategy. It can also own the Al ethics and governance policies, ensuring they are enforced and updated as needed. We'd recommend forming an Al Center of Excellence (CoE) with a dedicated team of Al experts who advise and support different departments. The CoE might develop common frameworks, evaluate new Al tech, handle vendor relationships, and even build shared services (like an internal platform for ML model deployment that all teams can use).

The need for such structures depends on company size and complexity. In a large enterprise, a central team to avoid duplicated effort and to maintain standards can be very helpful, but if it's not supported properly, a single team could be a huge bottleneck. The CoE can also serve as the internal consultants/mentors. We use the term "enabling team", taking on the efforts of helping upskill teams, holding office hours for Al questions, etc. The important thing is that organizational mechanisms are in place to guide the Al adoption holistically rather than each team reinventing the wheel or going in conflicting directions. This doesn't mean centralizing all Al work (teams should still have freedom to implement what works for them), but it means centralizing knowledge and support.

Talent Strategy and Hiring

With the shift to an Al-augmented organization, the profile of new hires might also change. You'll likely still hire for core skills (coding, testing, product sense, etc.), but you may add assessment of Al-related skills. For instance, in developer hiring, you might present a candidate with an Algenerated piece of code and ask them to critique/improve it, to test their ability to work with Al output. Or for a QA hire, ask how they would design a test strategy with an Al tool at their disposal. Over time, familiarity with Al tools may become a prerequisite in job descriptions ("Experience with Al-driven development tools is a plus"). Many companies are already looking for developers with some machine learning or data science background even if the job isn't to build ML models. This is seen as a sign of versatility and forward-thinking.

Additionally, workforce planning should account for re-skilling or upskilling existing staff versus only bringing in new talent. Not everyone will transition successfully; some may choose to move on if they prefer more traditional roles. But many can adapt if supported. There might be areas where you need to inject new skills like hiring a few data scientists or ML engineers to support the new Al initiatives, or bringing in a product manager experienced with Al products to mentor others. The organization should be ready to blend new talent with upskilled current talent. It's wise to avoid only hiring externally for Al skills and neglecting internal growth. That can breed resentment and cultural friction. Instead, find a balance and use new experts to elevate internal teams.

Organizational Policies and Norms

Some policies may need updating. For example, code ownership policies: If AI writes a chunk of code, who "owns" it for maintenance? Likely still a human team, but defined policies should clarify that. We'd start with policies ensuring AI-written code must have a human reviewer sign off who then becomes owner. Documentation standards might shift: if requirements are generated by AI, perhaps they need a different review cycle. QA sign-off criteria could change when tests are AI-generated (maybe a smaller sample of tests is manually validated each cycle rather than all). Performance review norms may evolve too, as mentioned, to incorporate collaboration with AI.

Another organizational consideration is risk management and compliance structures. If you're in a regulated industry, you might involve internal audit or risk officers early to define how Al can be used. For instance, in banking or healthcare software, you may need audits of Al decisions or clear records of human oversight. All of these things do not need to be manual, but audit and logging of decisions is still important. This might lead to policies like "Al suggestions for code that affect transaction logic must be reviewed by a senior engineer and logged." It sounds bureaucratic, but finding the right level of oversight will protect the organization while still allowing Al benefits. Essentially, formalize the "human-in-the-loop" in processes where it's needed and make it a policy (not just tribal knowledge).

Scaling and Change Management

From an organizational change management perspective, transitioning to Alfirst is a rolling wave. It's often effective to start with a few enthusiastic teams (early adopters) and have them demonstrate success. Then a structured change management plan can roll it out to others. Identify change agents in each division who can champion the effort and provide peer-to-peer support. Regularly communicate progress and next steps to the whole organization to maintain transparency. Consider using a Capability Model to understand which teams have adopted certain Al-first tools and processes. For example at a team level, measure Al adoption as the org progresses (Level 1: No Al, Level 2: Some tools in use, Level 3: Integrated AI into most workflows, etc.) There are some specific ways to measure success here but use that to guide coaching and resource allocation. The organization might not flip to Al-first overnight everywhere, but with a clear roadmap, each part of the org can progress. There may be interim periods where old and new ways co-exist; that's fine as long as there's a clear end goal (like legacy manual test processes might run in parallel with new AI testing for a couple of release cycles until confidence is built). Change management should also celebrate milestones to show progress and keep morale high.

The organizational shift is about aligning the company's structure and policies with the new Al-augmented reality. A more fluid, team-centric structure, updated roles and norms, and clear governance will create an environment where the cultural and technical changes we discussed can actually take root and sustain growth. Without adjusting the org chart and your established processes, you might find Al efforts running into legacy enterprise bureaucratic walls. It's crucial to tackle these structural elements as part of the transformation, ensuring the organization is genuinely focused on driving change.

Becoming an Al-First Technology Organization

Technology Shifts and Enablers

Let's look at the actual technology shifts needed to underpin an AI-first organization. While we touched on many of these in the strategy section, here we summarize the key enablers and changes in one place.



Integrating Al Tools into the Development Lifecycle

The software toolchain must evolve to include AI at every step. This means selecting and rolling out tools like: AI-powered IDE assistants (GitHub Copilot, Cursor, Windsurf, Claude Code,), AI-driven code review or security scan tools, AI test generation and execution frameworks, requirements analyzers, documentation generators, etc. Integration is the key component here. These should tie into source control, CI/CD, and project management systems. For example, configure your CI pipeline that when a developer opens a pull request, an AI code reviewer automatically adds comments on potential bugs or improvements (which a human then verifies). Several companies have built such "AI reviewer" bots that catch issues early.

Similarly, link AI testing tools to trigger on each build and report results in the same dashboard developers already use. By embedding AI into existing workflows, you make its use seamless and natural for engineers (no extra steps to invoke it). Over time, as confidence grows, you might increase the autonomy of AI in the pipeline, allowing an AI test tool to automatically mark a build as failed if it finds a critical bug, or letting an AI auto-fix simple coding style issues. Our goal would be to level-up the software development organization through focused and immersive attention. Liatrio has been driving this approach with large enterprises like McDonalds, Booz Allen Hamilton, and American Airlines, from multiple angles whether it is getting the development team to a common baseline understanding through GitHub Copilot workshops to leading larger strategies for ongoing transformation.

Data Infrastructure and Knowledge Management

As mentioned, data is the fuel for Al. A significant technical shift is treating internal data (code, test results, logs, design docs, user feedback, etc.) as a valuable asset to be harnessed by Al. This could involve creating unified data lakes or warehouses where disparate data sources are aggregated. In software development orgs, you could unify bug databases across teams so an Al can learn from a larger set of examples when predicting new bugs. You should also invest in building knowledge management systems that Al can draw from: things like an upto-date documentation hub, or coding guidelines that an Al can reference to enforce style. Some organizations develop custom "enterprise knowledge graphs" that link different data (for example, linking a feature request to the code changes that implemented it and the test cases that validate it). An Al could use that to answer questions like "Did all requirements for Feature X get tested?"

Additionally, consider tools to manage prompt and model lifecycle. If you fine-tune your own Al models on company data (say, an internal code model trained on your codebase for specialized suggestions), you need data pipelines to regularly retrain as data updates, as well as model versioning and monitoring for performance drift. If not building your own models, at least maintain the prompts or configurations used for external models and evolve them. For example, an ops team might craft a specific prompt for an Al to analyze log anomalies; storing that prompt and improving it over time is a new kind of "code" to maintain.

Scalable Computing Resources

Many AI tasks (like training models or running large language models on the fly) can be resource-heavy. The organization should plan for scalable compute resources. Cloud services make this easier. Like any cloud infrastructure, you can leverage AWS/GCP/Azure to spin up resources as needed for AI workloads. However, cost management is important with these new capabilities. It's easy to run up bills with heavy AI usage. Engineering and other technology teams might collaborate to create internal cloud cost guidelines for AI by using spot instances for non-urgent training jobs, or limiting the size of models teams can deploy without approval. In some cases, on-premises solutions might be more cost-effective for steady workloads, reserving a few on-prem GPU servers for internal model training if that's frequent. The infrastructure team might also need to ensure low-latency connections to AI services. For instance, if your CI is calling an AI API, it should be in a region close to the API servers to reduce waiting time.

Another aspect is tool standardization vs. flexibility. It's a technical and organizational decision: do you standardize on one Al coding assistant for all teams or let teams choose? Too many disparate tools can be hard to support. Many enterprises choose a set of approved tools (one for each function: one coding Al, one test Al, etc.) and then provide enterprise licensing and support for those. This often yields volume discounts and better control (you can negotiate features like encryption or private instances with the vendor). On the other hand, being overly rigid can stifle innovation. To keep a balance here, you should plan to allow exceptions and periodic re-evaluation to not lock into a subpar tool. The best approach seems to allow for "few" options and keep track of their value to the teams. If possible, instrument the tools to collect usage and performance data (with respect for privacy). Measure how often the Al suggestions are accepted vs. edited. This can inform if the tool is actually effective or needs retraining.

DevOps and MLOps Convergence

In an Al-first org, software development (Dev) and Al model development (ML) start merging. If your teams begin training custom models (even small ones, like a regression model for test failure prediction), you'll need MLOps practices like experiment tracking, model version control, and automated deployment of models to production (perhaps as microservices or embedded in applications). This might be new to traditional software teams. Providing internal platforms or adopting tools (like MLflow, Kubeflow, or cloud-native ML pipelines) can help integrate this smoothly. It's wise to have the DevOps and data science/ML teams collaborate on this. For instance, if developers are now consuming Al models, the DevOps team should extend CI/CD to also deploy model updates. Conversely, data scientists should adhere to some software engineering best practices (like writing reproducible training code, tests for their models, etc.). This is modern MLOps and it is becoming a much larger focus for large enterprises.

Some enterprises set up a shared feature store (so that all models use consistent data features), which is a part of data infrastructure, and ensure that there is monitoring for model performance in production (drift detection). All these are technical shifts ensuring that as you rely on AI, you treat models with the same rigor as any piece of critical software. There should be alarms if an AI that routes tickets starts giving odd answers, just as you'd monitor a server's health. This might involve adding new tools to your monitoring stack that are capable of checking AI outputs for anomalies or drops in accuracy.

Security and Compliance Controls

Integrating AI also means integrating security at every point. Code generated by AI should be scanned for vulnerabilities. Like any open source technology, using an outdated library with known CVEs may introduce risky code. Make sure your static analysis tools or dependency checkers remain in place. If AI is being used to write configs or infrastructure scripts, ensure those go through the usual approval process. When using external AI APIs, implement data redaction if needed (some companies scrub comments or identifiers from code before sending to an AI service to protect privacy). Also, track where AI is used in decision-making for compliance. For instance, if an AI system is auto-approving certain minor code changes, keep a log for audit of what was approved and why (with the AI's reasoning if available). This is another opportunity to introduce Automated Governance to the organization. In industries with strict regulations (finance, healthcare, aerospace), you may even need to validate AI tools as you would any software.

There's also the angle of adversarial security. As you use AI, be aware of new threats like prompt injection attacks on generative AI that might be used in customer–facing apps, or the risk of someone tricking an AI monitoring system to bypass an alert. Work with your security team to update threat models and testing to account for AI components. On the other side of this argument, AI can enhance security. Consider deploying AI–based threat detection as part of your ops. Organizations are now racing to adopt AI for cybersecurity to detect patterns humans may miss. This again ties into the SRE/ops role changes, but it's part of the larger shift to more intelligent automation.

Performance and Quality Engineering

With AI adding complexity, technical teams should invest in robust testing and validation of AI-influenced systems. For example, if an AI suggests code, we should still run all the automated tests (maybe even more tests since the code might have been less understood by the human who accepted it). If an AI is tuning system parameters, have safeguards (like do A/B testing of those changes under load). Essentially, we need to adopt a more pessimistic engineering approach: AI can produce output quickly, but verifying that output still follows engineering rigor. This might mean expanding test suites, adding AI-specific test cases (like feeding edge-case prompts to your integrated AI to see if it behaves). Performance testing might need expansion too. If your app calls an external AI API, what happens to your response time if the API is slow? You might need caching or fallbacks. These are technical details, but critical for maintaining quality.

In some cases, you might limit Al's freedom for safety. For instance, code assistants can be constrained by linters or project templates to ensure consistency. Or, use Al to generate multiple options and then use a second Al system (or heuristic) to pick the safest one. This is an emerging practice known as "Al chain-of-thought" where one model checks another. That type of meta-engineering ensures Al doesn't reduce quality in a trade-off for speed.

These technology shifts revolve around building a strong, integrated Al ecosystem within the organization. The aim is to make Al a natural part of the toolchain, ensure data and infrastructure are ready for it, and maintain the high standards of reliability, security, and quality that enterprises require. By proactively setting up these enablers, organizations avoid the pitfalls of ad-hoc Al usage (like shadow Al tools or data leakage) and instead create a sustainable foundation for Al-first operations.

Becoming an Al-First Technology Organization

Measuring Impact: Efficiency Gains, Higher Impact, and Innovation

Transforming into an Al-first engineering organization means building a more efficient, higher-performing, and innovative enterprise. It's crucial for leadership to measure and communicate the impact of these changes. On the next page are the key areas of impact and how they materialize, backed by early evidence and case studies.



Dramatic Efficiency Gains

The most immediate effect of AI augmentation is often seen in efficiency and productivity metrics. We've cited multiple examples: developers coding up to 55% faster with AI assistance, QA teams executing tests in a fraction of the time (60–80% reduction), and SREs resolving incidents far quicker (mean time to resolution down 30% or more in some cases). These translate to real business outcomes like reduced lead time and ability to take on more projects with the same workforce. For instance, after implementing AI in testing and CI, an enterprise might move from quarterly releases to monthly or weekly because test cycles and bug fixes accelerate. Another huge efficiency angle to consider is employee time reallocation. If each engineer saves 5 hours a week on grunt work, that's 5 hours multiplied by hundreds of engineers now available for strategic tasks. One study noted that organizations using AI to automate tasks saw about a 40% increase in productivity in those areas. These efficiency gains can be tracked via KPIs like deployment frequency (expect it to rise), lead time for changes (shrink), and team velocity in agile metrics (increase in story points completed, for example).

Higher Impact and Quality Outputs

Efficiency is not just about speed. It also leads to higher quality and impact when done right. By offloading mundane tasks to AI, engineers and product folks focus on things that matter, which typically improves quality. We saw that AI-assisted code can have marginally better quality due to thorough AI suggestions plus human vetting. AI in QA means broader test coverage, catching more bugs before release. The result is fewer production issues and higher reliability. Technology leaders generally believe AI will improve system reliability and business outcomes through reducing complexity. As these capabilities mature, we believe business outcomes like uptime can approach "4-9's" because AIOps prevents downtime.

High impact is also measured in how well products meet customer needs. With product managers using AI to analyze feedback and usage data rapidly, product decisions are more data-driven and timely. This can improve customer satisfaction metrics, feature adoption rates, and revenue. As an example, what if AI analysis helped a SaaS company identify a poorly used feature and either improve it or remove it in favor of a desired one? Customer retention might increase as a result. These things can be quantified via customer engagement scores or NPS surveys pre and post AI in product planning.

Internally, a higher-impact workforce is often a happier workforce: People doing meaningful work (creative, strategic) are more engaged. We have <u>evidence that developers feel more fulfilled</u> when using AI that lets them focus on creative aspects.

Employee engagement surveys might show improved scores around questions like "I have the tools to do my job well" or "my work makes good use of my skills" after AI tools are introduced. Reduced burnout is another qualitative but important indicator: If ops engineers aren't woken up at night as often, they are less burnt out and can contribute more fully during the day.

Broader Innovation and Agility

One of the transformative promises of an Al-first approach is unlocking innovation at scale. When efficiency gains free up 20–30% of teams' time, that time can go into experimentation, new features, and creating bold ideas. Companies that have embraced Al have seen an increase in the number of projects or experiments they can run. For instance, a financial services firm found that by using Al to automate a lot of compliance paperwork, their teams could focus on developing new digital products, resulting in a significant jump in new product launches year–over–year (a proxy for innovation). In tech terms, with Al the cost (in time and effort) of trying something new goes down. A developer can prototype a new microservice in a day with Al help, where it might have taken a week. Multiply that effect across an organization and you get a culture that can test and learn much faster.

Hackathons and idea challenges become more fruitful. With Al, a small team can build a working demo in hours, not days. We mentioned how internal hackathons coupled with Al tools can produce solutions that management can quickly decide to implement company-wide. This means the organization's capacity for innovation grows. We're now becoming limited more by creativity than by resources. Metrics to track innovation could be the number of prototypes developed, number of A/B tests run (more frequent experimentation is a good sign), or percentage of revenue from products introduced in the last year (if that goes up, you're innovating successfully). We can also measure agility in response to market changes: after Al adoption, if a competitor releases a new feature, your company can match it in half the time it would've taken before.

Another angle is Al-driven innovation. By using Al, you sometimes discover new solutions that weren't obvious. For example, maybe an Al analysis of user behavior surfaces an underserved customer segment, leading the company to create a new service for them. This is an innovation directly spurred by Al insight. Or an Al optimization might drastically cut cloud costs, freeing up budget that gets reinvested in R&D. Innovation can also mean business model innovation. An Al-first tech org might be able to offer Al-driven features to customers as differentiators – like smart recommendations, natural language interfaces, etc., innovating the product itself. While that's beyond engineering processes, it's a beneficial side-effect for the organization. If the team is more comfortable with Al, they can more easily build Al-powered products.

Case Study Examples

Let's consider a hypothetical but realistic scenario combining these impacts: A large e-commerce enterprise adopts AI across engineering. In one year, they report the following: development teams delivered 30% more story points on average per sprint (due to AI coding help and automated testing). They launched 5 major features that year versus 3 the year prior, contributing to a 15% increase in sales. Post-release incidents dropped by 40% because AI caught many issues pre-release, improving customer experience (site outages fell to near-zero; uptime was 99.98% which is above industry standard). Employee surveys showed a 20% increase in satisfaction in engineering roles, with comments highlighting how employees appreciated "having an AI assistant to handle the boring stuff." The company's CEO notes that the technology organization has become far more responsive and innovative, able to pivot quickly. For instance, during a sudden market shift, the technology org reprioritized and delivered a critical new integration in weeks, something that would have been impossible before, crediting the flexibility gained from AI-driven automation.

On the record, companies like <u>Accenture have publicly stated goals</u> aligned with these outcomes. They are investing \$3B in Al and doubling their Al talent to massively increase efficiency and client delivery capacity. <u>PwC is investing \$1B</u> in generative Al and equipping tens of thousands of employees with ChatGPT Enterprise, expecting to streamline tasks and innovate new services. These moves indicate that leading firms anticipate huge efficiency and innovation dividends from Al augmentation. Another example in a case study by Wipro <u>showed an Al testing bot improved release time by 40%</u> which for their client meant beating competitors to market with new features regularly. On the software development side, <u>GitHub's research found</u> that 88% of developers felt more productive and 77% were able to focus on more creative work when using Al, and a controlled test showed task completion time cut by over half. These are impressive statistics that, when realized across an entire enterprise, translate into a faster, more innovative business.

Becoming an Al-First Technology Organization

> When measuring impact, it's important to make it visible. We love dashboards and this is another opportunity to show a common view of Al's progress in the org. We recommend to set up a dashboard of metrics covering productivity (velocity, cycle time), quality (defects, uptime, customer-reported issues), and innovation (release frequency, new product introductions, etc.) from the start of the transformation. Compare these metrics at regular intervals against the baseline before Al initiatives. The numbers, paired with qualitative success stories, will tell the tale of whether the Al-first strategy is delivering. Early indications from industry and case studies strongly suggest that when properly implemented, Al augmentation yields significant efficiency gains, better quality, and a more innovative, engaged workforce. These outcomes — doing more, doing it better, and doing new things — are exactly what any tech leader seeks. They ultimately lead to higher business impact: faster time-to-market, improved customer satisfaction, and growth in competitive advantage.



Becoming an Al-First Technology Organization



The transition to an Al-first engineering organization is a journey that touches every role in a large enterprise - from how individuals do their daily work to how teams are structured and how products are delivered. We've seen that all core technology roles can evolve beneficially. Developers become more creative problemsolvers, QA turns into quality strategists, architects and ops engineers leverage Al for improving reliability and scale, and product managers drive strategy with rich Al-assisted insights. These capabilities aren't fiction or distant predictions; they are already unfolding in forward-looking enterprises today. The tools and early case studies available in 2025 show that organizations who embrace Al augmentation are achieving faster development cycles, higher quality, and unlocking innovation capacity that would have been unattainable before.

However, success requires more than buying Al tools. It demands that the organization adopt a holistic strategy that addresses people, process, and technology in parallel. Companies must invest in upskilling their workforce, nurturing a culture that welcomes AI as a collaborator, and rethinking org structures to fully leverage Al's strengths. This includes setting a clear vision, starting with focused pilots, and then scaling up systematically as you change and learn. It also means instituting the right guardrails including ethical guidelines, data governance, and performance monitoring to ensure AI is used responsibly and effectively. As with any major transformation, leadership plays a critical role: leaders must champion and model the change, allocate resources to it, and also empathize with employees through the transition, guiding them to see Al as an opportunity in their career rather than a threat.



WHITE PAPER Becoming an Al-First Technology Organization

The payoff for making this transition is extremely compelling. An Al-first engineering organization can achieve a level of operational excellence and agility that sets it apart in the market. Imagine release cycles that align with business needs on demand, a workforce that can scale output without a linear increase in headcount, and an engineering culture that continuously innovates when the bandwidth for creativity is built into everyone's job. Being Al-first is likely to become a self-reinforcing advantage as companies that integrate Al deeply will gather more data and experience to further improve their Al systems, widening the gap with competitors who lag behind. In effect, it can create a flywheel of efficiency and innovation.

We should also consider the cost of inaction. As AI becomes ubiquitous, organizations that stick rigidly to old workflows will find themselves outpaced and less attractive to top talent. Engineers entering the workforce now are trained with AI tools and they will gravitate to environments where they can use them. Moving towards AI-first is also a talent strategy to attract and retain the best people who expect modern toolchains.

In conclusion, the path to an Al-first engineering organization is challenging, but also achievable and necessary. By focusing on practical role evolution, clear strategy, cultural and organizational shifts, and technology enablement, enterprises can turn what might seem like "buzzword" aspirations into real business outcomes. The journey should be taken step by step, learning and adjusting along the way, but with a bold vision of the destination. The enterprises that succeed will be those that recognize Al not as a magic fix, but as a powerful new ingredient in the mix of technology, people, and processes that drive excellence across the organization. With thoughtful and intentional implementation, an Al-augmented organization can achieve more than the sum of its parts, delivering outcomes that delight customers, empower employees, and push the boundaries of innovation.

The message to leadership should be clear at this point as well: The time to start is now – pilot that Al tool, enable your teams, revisit that process – because the companies that become Alfirst faster will shape the future of their industries. Those that don't risk being left behind in a world that is moving ahead with Al at the forefront.

Sources

Elena Luneva, "How Al-assisted coding will change software engineering: hard truths", LinkedIn post summary (2025) – Al amplifies experienced engineers and PMs, acting as a "junior" to speed up 70% of work, while humans ensure the final 30% quality (How Al-assisted coding will change software engineering: hard truths | Elena Luneva | 13 comments).

Pragmatic Engineer & Addy Osmani (2025) – Research found ~75% of developers using AI tools, with AI helping with boilerplate but requiring developer oversight for complex tasks; quality of AI-assisted code was on par or slightly better when properly guided (<u>Unleash developer productivity with generative AI | McKinsey</u>) (<u>Unleash developer productivity with generative AI | McKinsey</u>).

GitHub Copilot Research (2023) – Developers using AI coding assistance completed tasks 55% faster on average and reported higher satisfaction, being able to focus on more fulfilling work (Maximize developer velocity with AI – GitHub Resources) (Research: quantifying GitHub Copilot's impact on developer productivity and happiness – The GitHub Blog).

Insight7 QA Roles Evolution (2023) – QA is shifting from manual testing to roles like QA Strategist and Coaching Analyst, focusing on proactive quality improvement and mentorship rather than just reactive bug finding (6 New Roles Emerging in QA Teams (Coaching Analysts, QA Strategists, etc.) – Insight7 – Al Tool For Interview Analysis & Market Research).

Wipro & Infosys Case Studies (2024) – Al-powered testing bots reduced regression testing efforts by 60% and 80% respectively, significantly shortening time-to-market and improving quality (How is Al transforming the field of automation testing?).

CloudBees (2024) – Introduction of Al-augmented QA ("Smart Tests") helped improve delivery velocity and reduce testing bottlenecks in CI/CD, contributing to calmer, faster releases (anecdotal enterprise reports).

LinkedIn "Road to AI-First" by Nitin Gaur (2024) – Identifies need for upskilling product managers and app developers ("Users") in AI tools, software engineers and architects transitioning to AI/ML engineering ("Builders"), and DevOps/SRE evolving to manage AI in production ("Operators") (Road to AI-First: Roles / Opportunities). Emphasizes internal hackathons and reusable AI assets for innovation (Road to AI-First: Roles / Opportunities).

MIT Sloan Management Review (2025) – Advises to "build out data infrastructure, incentivize workers, and define success" for generative Al in the workforce (<u>How to use generative Al to augment your workforce | MIT Sloan</u>). Companies should encourage knowledge sharing (to train Al) by rewarding employees and clearly define success metrics for Al projects.

WHITE PAPER Becoming an Al-First Technology Organization

KPMG Report (2024) – Advocates a human-centric AI transformation: redesign work via workforce shaping, invest in reskilling, reimagine employee experience, and lead with culture/values. KPMG's own strategy focuses on augmenting roles, managing risk, and envisioning a future where AI powers every aspect of work.

BMC/Forbes Insight (2025) – Over 80% of IT leaders trust AI outputs and foresee AI positively impacting IT operations complexity (Ready to transform how your IT organization drives business outcomes with AIOps? I CIO). Enterprises using AIOps report 15–45% fewer high-priority incidents and 70–90% faster incident resolution, along with faster deployments (The State of AIOps Report and the Emergence of Intelligent Application Management (iAM)).

Medium (Bootcamp) – "Al in Product Management" (2025) cites McKinsey research that up to 45% of product management tasks can be automated by Al, allowing PMs to focus on leadership, strategy, and cross-functional decisions. Highlights Al's role in automating market research, feature prioritization, feedback analysis, and A/B testing (Al in Product Management: Automation, Augmentation, or Extinction? | by Alexandria Hamilton | Bootcamp | Feb, 2025 | Medium).

Quinnox "State of AlOps 2024" – Combining proactive monitoring and Al led to 10–15% faster time-to-market for new apps in organizations that implemented AlOps, on top of the incident reductions (<u>The State of AlOps Report and the Emergence of Intelligent Application Management (iAM)</u>).

GitHub Blog (2022/2024) – Survey of 2,000+ developers showed 88% felt more productive using Al and 77% were able to focus on more satisfying work; a controlled experiment showed a 55% speed increase on a coding task with Al (Research: quantifying GitHub Copilot's impact on developer productivity and happiness – The GitHub Blog). Developers also reported less frustration and better flow (73% stayed in flow longer) (Research: quantifying GitHub Copilot's impact on developer productivity and happiness – The GitHub Blog).

Accenture News (2023) – Accenture investing \$3B to double its Data & Al talent to 80,000 people, embedding Al across all services, expecting to boost efficiency and client innovation through Al-powered delivery (<u>Accenture to Invest \$3 Billion in Al to Accelerate Clients' Reinvention</u>).

PwC News (2023) – PwC investing \$1B in gen AI and becoming OpenAI's largest ChatGPT Enterprise customer, aiming to empower thousands of employees with AI to automate tasks and create new solutions (PwC is accelerating adoption of AI with ChatGPT Enterprise in US ...).



READY TO GET STARTED?

Connect with us to discover how becoming Al-first can improve your organization.

liatrio.com